The Municipality of Thames Centre

Council Highlights

tel 519-268-7334 email mramnanan@thamescentre.on.ca 4305 Hamilton Rd, Dorchester, Ontario, NOL 1G3





Council Hounours Karen Gress for 25 Years of Service



At last night's meeting Council recognized Active Living Coordinator Karen Gress for 25 years of service in Thames Centre!

Karen has helped build the Active Living Centre into a staple of the community. Karen has played a significant part in the recent expansion of the building at the FlightExec Centre in Dorchester, and currently ongoing expansion of services at the Thorndale Lions Community Centre.

As noted by Steve MacDonald, Director of Community Services & Facilities, there are now over 700 active members of the Active Living program, and hundreds of non-members who regulalry use the programs.

The Municipality is happy to recognize Karen and her contributions to building a stronger community in Thames Centre. We look forward to working with Karen for many more years, to help build a brighter future for our community!

Council Votes to Develop Rules for Mobile Businesses

Council voted to support a recommendation to allow for the operation of a mobile barber shop.

This approval will last for one year.

Staff has been instructed to create rules for the operation of mobile businesses over the course of the next year.

Council will then be able to review the new general rules for mobile businesses next year, after observing how mobile businesses operate in practice over the course of this year.



Council Highlights

Playroom Experiment To Receive Additional Space

The Municipality continues to support The Playroom Experiment.

At last night's meeting, Council reviewed the existing lease, and among the changes was to provide The Playroom Experience with access to more space within the FlightExec Centre.

The Playroom Experience is also holding Family & Friends Gaming nights once again from 7 PM to 9 PM on select nights.

Register for free for Family & Friends Gaming by visiting them at:

https://www.playroomexperiment.org/gaming.



I Am Middlesex Campaign Open Until September 30th

The County of Middlesex in partnership with the London & Middlesex Local Immigration Partnership (LMLIP), is calling for nominations for the 2025 I Am Middlesex campaign.

Do you know an immigrant living in Middlesex County whose story deserves to be shared and celebrated? Nominate them for this year's campaign!

By sharing their stories, we shine a light on the strength, diversity, and vibrancy newcomers bring to our community every day.

Nominations can be submitted to the County of Middlesex at https://www.middlesex.ca/iammiddlesex.



